
 

 

 
 
VIA EMAIL 
 
July 21, 2023 
 
The Rev. Teresa Ryan Seagle 
Acting President, Standing Committee of the Diocese of Florida 
seaglet@esj.org 
 
The Rev. Charlie Holt, Bishop Coadjutor-elect 
Episcopal Diocese of Florida 
cholt@diocesefl.org 
 
 
Dear Teresa+ and Charlie+, 
 
In accordance with Episcopal Church Canon III.11.4, because neither a majority of all the 
Standing Committees of the Dioceses nor a majority of all Bishops exercising jurisdiction 
have given consent to the ordination of the Rev. Charlie Holt as Bishop-Coadjutor of 
Florida, I hereby declare the election null and void.  Furthermore, I note that according to 
that Canon, the Convention of the Diocese may proceed to a new election at such time as 
determined by diocesan leadership. 
 
My prayers remain with you during this most difficult time. 
 
Your brother in Christ, 

 

 
The Most Reverend Michael B. Curry 
Presiding Bishop and Primate 
The Episcopal Church 


